## Bilton, Wyton & Ganstead East Neighbourhood Watch

Co-ordinators Meeting held at St Peters Church Hall 4/8/15.

Present: S Dale, B Longstaff, J Gilliat, C Crawforth, S Mills, G Gilby, R Hollis, S

Cocklin, PCSO D Bainton.

Apologies: A Burdell

Minutes from last Meeting: accepted as a true record.

Matters Arising: None

Crime Report: Only three incidents reported: Drive off without payment, Wyton Garage

Garage burglary and Youth arrested for possession of lock knife

Cold Calling Zone: Action deferred pending new details of scheme.

Parish Council: Meeting with Mike Peeke, East Riding Council regarding Cherry Tree parking, unfortunately no action can be taken regarding parking as vehicles were parked correctly.

Holmes Lane sign: Now in operation, but data unable to download data, awaiting firm to correct the situation.

Following the clean up of witches way by the Community Payback scheme, a new litter bin has been ordered by the Parish Council, which will be serviced by the ERYC.

AED: Efforts continue to obtain a training session for volunteers

Door Chains: Letter sent by Chairman to Matthew Grove, Police & Crime Commissioner, asking for financial support for the NHW to purchase door chains for use with UPVC doors. Reply awaited.

Treasurers Report: Funds available £959.92

Meeting Closed 20.20 pm

Date of next Meeting 1/9/15